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Brotherhood

EACH YEAR, there is a noticeable buzz in the air at The 
Club for Boys leading up to the Club’s Basketball League 
season. Boys between the ages of nine and twelve eagerly 
await the opportunity to join the league, while volunteers 
and staff look forward to another season of watching young 
athletes build confidence on the court.

“A lot of hype starts circling when we’re getting ready to do 
signups,” Program Director Nick Lowry explained. “The kids 
get super excited, and so do our staff. It’s become a Club-wide 
collaboration.”

Throughout the season, the excitement intensifies during 
the league’s game night each Thursday. Parents line the Club’s 
hallways waiting to cheer on their boys. The gyms’ bleachers 
quickly fill, and the overflow of attendees anxiously line the 
sides of the courts.  

Despite its current popularity, the Basketball League has 
not always experienced this level of interest. “When I took 
over the athletic program 15 years ago, the league wasn’t very 
popular,” Nick remarked. “Now, we have hundreds of parents 
showing up for game night. And we have to limit the league 
to 72 kids because we end up running out of playing time and 
roster space for our boys.”

According to Nick, the Club is always trying to create 
more opportunities for members. “Last year, we were excited 
to launch our Older Boys Basketball League to give more 
members the chance to participate.”
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This season will mark two years that Tristan Deming, the 

Club’s older boys athletic director, has been in charge of 
running the league. He agrees that the bonds created between 
players and those involved in the league are the reason for its 
success. “The boys build great relationships with their coach 
and the other volunteers,” he explained. “Those relationships 
really allow them to grow.”

As part of the league, players also get free professional 
photos taken of them and their team wearing their jerseys. The 
jerseys are designed to mimic professional jerseys and, every 
three years, are available for boys who attended at least 80% 
of games and practices to take home and keep.

“We had a boy join the league one year just for the jersey,” 
Nick recalled with a laugh. “He would always stay on the 
sidelines. But he would show up for practices and made 
friends with other boys in the league, and by week three he 
had built up the confidence to get out on the court and play.”

Overall, the most important thing that the boys acquire by 
joining the league are the friendships that are built throughout 
the season. “Because of the way we set up teams, the boys 
really branch out and become friends and talk to those that 
they might not have otherwise,” Nick shared. “It’s really 
awesome to see relationships and teamwork build.”

Our staff and volunteers. We have awesome 
volunteers; we wouldn’t be able to run this 
league if it wasn’t for them. And Tristan does 
a fantastic job. He builds enthusiasm so that 
the boys are like ‘Heck yeah, I want to be 
involved in this!’

What has caused this huge shift in 
enthusiasm for the league? 
The answer is simple.

“

“
—Nick Lowry, Program Director

Nourishing Minds, 
Fueling Futures

WITH THE STEADY RISE OF FOOD COSTS in recent 
years, many families throughout the Black Hills struggle to 
keep nutritious meals on the table. Children that are eligible 
for free or reduced lunches, which includes 70% of the boys 
that the Club serves, are particularly vulnerable to the effects 
of escalating food prices and are often negatively impacted 
both physically and mentally due to a lack of access to healthy 
foods. 

Recognizing the importance of balanced nutrition to overall 
well-being and development, The Club for Boys offers a 
Nutrition Program to its members as part of their $12 a year 
membership. 

“The idea is that, if we can meet the basic need for nutritious 
food here at the Club, there is one less obstacle our boys have 
to face and they can instead focus on their academic and 
personal development,” Assistant Executive Director Mark 
Kline stated. 

According to Mark, the Club does not skimp on the quality 
or nutritional value of the food that is served. Each snack that 
members receive includes a piece of fruit, and lunches and 
dinners include a salad bar. 

Through the Nutrition Program, boys not only get fed, but 
they are also taught how to better feed themselves. “We have 
a volunteer that comes down weekly that teaches boys ages 
12 to 17 how to cook,” Mark said. “We also have B.O.B., 
Brothers of Barbeque, where we’re teaching kids how to 
barbeque safely on the grill.”

Members are not the only ones to benefit from the Club’s 
Nutrition Program. During Family Nights and special events, 
members can bring their families along to participate in fun 
activities and enjoy a meal seated together around a table. 
“We’re trying to help families even more,” Mark added. “With 
the rising cost of food, this is just one more thing that we add 
to the value of their membership.”

 The Club also serves as an open site during the summers, 
so that any school-age child in the community can eat.  

Assistance from those throughout the community is what 
allows the Club to continue to provide 70,000 quality, nutrient-
dense snacks and meals each year.  “I can’t give enough credit 
to the ranchers who donate beef to us,” Mark continued. “If 
we didn’t have those kinds of donations, we’d have to cut 
back somewhere for sure.” Feeding South Dakota is another 
valuable resource utilized by the Club. 

By continuing to address the need for a reliable source of 
nutritious meals, the Club aims to not only fill stomachs but to 
also nourish the potential and dreams of members. “It’s letting 
our members know that we care about them and are taking 
care of them,” Mark said.

“We’re not just heating up canned, 
processed foods,” he explained. “We’re 
serving made from scratch meals and fresh 
fruits and veggies.”

“
“ —Mark Kline, 

Assistant Executive Director

The Club offers a Nutrition Program 
to all of their members
at no extra cost.

We are able to do more at The Club for Boys 
with the support of people like you! 

In addition to your financial support of our work, which 
keeps our dues at just $12 per year per boy,we would 

appreciate donations for some items for The Club!

wishes4

You may also scan this QR Code to view 
other items on our Amazon Wish List!

Thank You for 
Your Support!

• Sunscreen for Summer Program
• Gatorade for Basketball Leagues
• Beyblades and Hot Wheels for our  
  Younger Boys Program
• Tonka Trucks for the Sandbox

Feb. 24, 2024
Saturday

Our upcoming Hooked on Hardwater annual fundraising event 
pairs our Club members with pro ice fishermen for an 

unforgettable morning of ice fishing in the beautiful Black Hills!

Learn More @ TheClubForBoys.org/Hooked-On-Hardwater



Thank you to the people, businesses, and organizations that gave gifts from
 October 2023 to December 2023 to The Club for Boys. 

We would like to thank everyone who donated gifts of time, money, and in kind. The following people, 
businesses, and organizations gave cash gifts of $250 or more. Those with a * gave $1,000- $9,999, + gave 

$10,000- $99,999, and ! were gifts of $100,000 or more.  

YOUR GIFT CHANGES THE LIVES OF OUR BOYS
We would like to thank everyone who donated gifts of time, money, and in kind. 

The Club for Boys Donors 
212 Boiling Point *
Victoria Adams *
Lee & Shelley Ahrlin *
Robert & Judy Allen
Dick & Mavis Anderson *
Anonymous *
Barker Law Firm
M.C. & George Bauder *
Teresa & Mark Biggs
Timothy & Bonnie Bjork *
Black Hills Ammunition +
Black Hills Badges for Hope *
Black Hills Community Bank +
Black Hills Energy *
Black Hills Federal Credit Union *
Black Hills Surgical Hospital +
Black Hills Tire *
Mary Boyer *
Hugh & Nancy Boyle *
Brent & Tiffany Bradley *
Lonnie & Lori Braun *
Greg and Marie Brewer 
Alcina Brick-Miller
Joel & Rebecca Brink
Robert & Barbara Britt *
Gary & Gloria Brown
Pat & Lucy Burchill *
CARSTAR Collision Center *
Jan Chambers
Climate Control Systems & Service
Ramon & Renee Coldwell *
Crazy Horse Memorial Foundation 
Ronald & Melody Dahlinger
Jerry & Karyn Dale
David & Joan Davis
Larry & Sandra Dempsey
Joe & Jolene Dobbs 
Jim & Jane Doyle *
John & Kaye Duffield *
Judith Reedy Duhamel & William Duhamel *
Dorrance Dusek *
Egon & Rita Dzintars
Patricia Eisenbraun
Lee Ann Emme *
Amie Estes *
Doug & Justine Estes *
Patricia Fallbeck & Thomas Timmons *
First Interstate Bank *
Randal & Rebecca Fisher *

Jeff & Karla Fullerton *
Sara Gentry *
Sherri Giacalone 
Robert & Mary Jane Giacometto
Dana Giesey
Robert & Chris Gisness
Michael & Marnie Gould
Tom & Carol Graslie
Donald & Doreen Grimm
Dave & Barb Gulk *
Vern Hagedorn *
Jeff & Catherin Halgerson
Roy & Arlene Ham Burr *
Richard & Jeanette Hamilton
Brad & Jennifer Hammerbeck *
Sharon Hansen 
Wayne & Gwynn Hansen
Mark & Sharon Hasvold *
Roger & Christy Heacock
Joe & Bonnie Hilt *
Connie Hobbs
Greg & Becky Hollibaugh
Rose Enterprises *
Jenner Equipment *
Roger Johnsen *
Gary Johnson *
Steve & Marty Kalkman +
Adam & Sarah Kirsch
Laverne Klinefelter +
Ronald & Michele Kohn 
Clark & Jayne Kraemer *
Tom & Mollie O. Krafka
Jeff and Serenity Larson *
Brett & Patricia Lawlor 
Liv to Give *
Bernita Loucks *
Doug & Tamara Maher *
Toni Martin *
Aron & Jerri Martz
Liz & Stephen McCarthy *
Ryan & Kristi McFarland *
M.G. Oil Company *
Midcontinent Foundation *
Midwest Marketing 
Jim & Trina Miller 
Monument Health Rapid City
Robert & Lois Moore 
Sam & Karen Mortimer 
Robert & Debra Mudge +
Dean Muehlberg

Kent & Cathy Mundon *
Northwestern Engineering Company +
Omnitech *
Dave and Kathy Oulman Johnson *
Paikos Family Charitable Fund +
Mary Lou Paulson *
Pete Lien & Sons +
Casey & Kathy Peterson *
Pioneer Bank & Trust *
Greg & Debbie Radley 
Rapid City Area Schools +
Kent Rassmusen +
Wilfred M. & Margaret Rasmussen      
   Memorial Trust +
Tom Rau *
Louis Raymond 
Gene & Ann Reiling *
Loreli Reuter
Donald & Phyllis Rice
Joe & Rosalyn Riss
Rocky Mountain Coffee *
Charles & Lois Rose
Chuck & Sybil Rounds
Jeff Saline +
Sands Wall Systems Inc. *
Stephen & Rebecca Schacht
Scheels *
Rand & Karen Schleusener *
Gregg & Melissa Schweiss *
Josiah & Katie Scull
Eldon Searles
Streeter & Barbara Shining *
Burton & Jacqueline Sly
Smith’s Liquor
Alan Snorteland
Lloyd & Janet Sohl *
Gwendolyn Stearns Foundation +
South Dakota Stockgrowers Association *
South Dakota Youth Adventures *
Target Circle *
Mike & Bonnie Tennyson *
Deb Tieszen 
Pat & Mary Tlustos +
Clay & Cheryl Trulson *
John T. Vucurevich Foundation *
Patricia Wheaton 
Roger & Diane Wilson
Thomas & Sharon Zeller
Barry & Maureen Zimney

Passing 
the Torch
LIKE 38% OF MEMBERS that attend The Club for Boys, 

John Horton was raised in a single-parent household. With 
his mother working two jobs to provide for him and his four 
siblings, the Club served as a second home for John and his 
three brothers as they grew up.

 “My mom would pick my brothers and I up from school 
and drop us off at the Club and head to her second job,” John 
recalled. “We’d stay at the Club until it closed, every day, 
Monday through Friday.”

John’s fondest memories of attending the Club were those 
that involved the many activities that he participated in, which 
included basketball, carpetball, and ping pong. He learned 
how to play pool in the Club’s Games Room and earned a spot 
at the championship of a pool tournament one year. “Going to 
the Club was a great experience, and I’m so thankful for it.”

The mentorship from staff and volunteers at the Club also 
had a substantial impact on John. “They took the time to 
spend with us kids and be patient with us,” he said. “They 
taught us valuable skills like responsibility and respect for 
others. Without the Club, my childhood would have really been 
different.”

As an adult, John now wants to provide that much needed 
mentorship that he received in his youth. He has served as a 
referee for the Club’s Football League and looks forward to 
serving as a referee during the upcoming Basketball League 
season. During the holiday season, he joined fellow Club 
alumni in cutting down over 150 trees for the Christmas Tree 
Lot. “Any time they need help with something, I’m willing to 
step in and make time for it,” he added.

John has also teamed up with Assistant Executive Director 
Mark Kline and the Rapid City Police Department to go back 

FOR ALEX CONNER, volunteering at The Club for Boys is 
how he gives back to an organization that impacted him during 
his formative years. “I just can’t say enough about what the 
Club did for me as a kid, and now what it’s doing for me as an 
adult,” he explained. 

Growing up, Alex spent his summers at the Club, where 
he indulged his love of sports in the Athletic Program. Over 
the years, he grew close to the Club’s staff members and 
volunteers, building bonds that he still enjoys today. “If you 
talk to any alumni, there’s a story they can tell you about a staff 
member or adult that was at the Club that helped get them 
through a tough time,” he said.

Throughout high school and college, Alex returned to the 
Club as a member of the summer staff, as well as a volunteer 
in the Flag Football League. Now, as a seventh-grade math 
teacher with Rapid City Area Schools, he continues to devote 
his time to guiding young athletes at the Club. “I enjoy making 
an impact and doing good for my community. It just makes me 
feel good as a person.”

The opportunity to establish meaningful relationships with 
the boys who attend the Club is another reason why Alex 
continues to volunteer. “I’m able to connect with boys at the 
Club before they come to me as students,” he added. “I’m 
then able to have more impactful conversations with them, and 
they tend to share more.” 

According to Samantha Wickham, the Club’s volunteer 
and event coordinator, these connections are a large reason 
why people choose to volunteer at the Club. “Everyone loves 
our staff, and they love our boys,” she said. “People enjoy 
spending time with other people, building relationships, and 
giving back to something that makes a positive difference.”

Witnessing the dedication of the Club’s Volunteer Program 
has had a profound impact on Samantha. “It challenges me 
to think of what I’m doing to give back to my community,” she 
reflected. “The generosity of our volunteers has given me so 
much hope and humbled me so much.”

Through his work at the Club, Alex hopes to inspire the next 
generation of members to return as volunteers. “When you’re 
present and show that you care, you’re making a difference in 
these boys’ lives,” he said. “And hopefully they’ll pay it forward 
in the future, like we as alumni are doing now.”

to his childhood neighborhood in North Rapid City and host 
summertime events for children that live nearby, many of which 
are Club members. By doing so, he wants to show kids in the 
area, which has experienced surges in violence in recent years, 
that there is a better path for them to take. 

“I want to be a positive role model because I know where 
these kids come from,” John shared. “And I want to show 
them that it doesn’t matter where you come from, it matters 
where you’re going.”

Believing that The Club for Boys should remain an 
accessible and enriching space for future generations, John 
hopes that his fellow alumni will join him in giving back and 
continuing the Club’s legacy.

It’s up to us alumni that grew up here to start 
getting involved. The Club helps a lot of boys and 
we want to continue to pass it on from generation 
to generation and keep the doors open.

Nurturing a Legacy
of Volunteerism

Alex Conner continues to volunteer in the Athletic Program.

Your contributions make an incredible impact for The Club for Boys!

to all our staff 
and volunteers! Thank You

Ready to make an impact
on young lives? 

Calling
All Alumni!

Email Samantha at samanthaw@theclubforboys.com 
to join our team of volunteers and become a part of something bigger!

An Alumni Association has been started to reconnect 
former members and provide them with a way to get 
involved with Club activities. 

To join, please email your name and address to 
alumni@theclubforboys.org.

“
“

When you’re present and show that you care, you’re making 
a difference in these boys’ lives.

...I want to show them that 
it doesn’t matter where you 
come from, it matters where 
you’re going.

“

“

“

“

—Alex Conner, Volunteer

—John Horton, Alumni

Our Santas will be thanked in our Summer Bugle Edition! Stay Tuned!
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Passing 
the Torch
LIKE 38% OF MEMBERS that attend The Club for Boys, 
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recalled. “We’d stay at the Club until it closed, every day, 
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serving as a referee during the upcoming Basketball League 
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talk to any alumni, there’s a story they can tell you about a staff 
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Club as a member of the summer staff, as well as a volunteer 
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his time to guiding young athletes at the Club. “I enjoy making 
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feel good as a person.”

The opportunity to establish meaningful relationships with 
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our staff, and they love our boys,” she said. “People enjoy 
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to think of what I’m doing to give back to my community,” she 
reflected. “The generosity of our volunteers has given me so 
much hope and humbled me so much.”

Through his work at the Club, Alex hopes to inspire the next 
generation of members to return as volunteers. “When you’re 
present and show that you care, you’re making a difference in 
these boys’ lives,” he said. “And hopefully they’ll pay it forward 
in the future, like we as alumni are doing now.”

to his childhood neighborhood in North Rapid City and host 
summertime events for children that live nearby, many of which 
are Club members. By doing so, he wants to show kids in the 
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that there is a better path for them to take. 

“I want to be a positive role model because I know where 
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where you’re going.”
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It’s up to us alumni that grew up here to start 
getting involved. The Club helps a lot of boys and 
we want to continue to pass it on from generation 
to generation and keep the doors open.

Nurturing a Legacy
of Volunteerism

Alex Conner continues to volunteer in the Athletic Program.

Your contributions make an incredible impact for The Club for Boys!

to all our staff 
and volunteers! Thank You

Ready to make an impact
on young lives? 

Calling
All Alumni!

Email Samantha at samanthaw@theclubforboys.com 
to join our team of volunteers and become a part of something bigger!

An Alumni Association has been started to reconnect 
former members and provide them with a way to get 
involved with Club activities. 

To join, please email your name and address to 
alumni@theclubforboys.org.

“
“

When you’re present and show that you care, you’re making 
a difference in these boys’ lives.

...I want to show them that 
it doesn’t matter where you 
come from, it matters where 
you’re going.

“

“

“

“

—Alex Conner, Volunteer

—John Horton, Alumni

Our Santas will be thanked in our Summer Bugle Edition! Stay Tuned!
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Basketball 
Brotherhood

EACH YEAR, there is a noticeable buzz in the air at The 
Club for Boys leading up to the Club’s Basketball League 
season. Boys between the ages of nine and twelve eagerly 
await the opportunity to join the league, while volunteers 
and staff look forward to another season of watching young 
athletes build confidence on the court.

“A lot of hype starts circling when we’re getting ready to do 
signups,” Program Director Nick Lowry explained. “The kids 
get super excited, and so do our staff. It’s become a Club-wide 
collaboration.”

Throughout the season, the excitement intensifies during 
the league’s game night each Thursday. Parents line the Club’s 
hallways waiting to cheer on their boys. The gyms’ bleachers 
quickly fill, and the overflow of attendees anxiously line the 
sides of the courts.  

Despite its current popularity, the Basketball League has 
not always experienced this level of interest. “When I took 
over the athletic program 15 years ago, the league wasn’t very 
popular,” Nick remarked. “Now, we have hundreds of parents 
showing up for game night. And we have to limit the league 
to 72 kids because we end up running out of playing time and 
roster space for our boys.”

According to Nick, the Club is always trying to create 
more opportunities for members. “Last year, we were excited 
to launch our Older Boys Basketball League to give more 
members the chance to participate.”
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This season will mark two years that Tristan Deming, the 

Club’s older boys athletic director, has been in charge of 
running the league. He agrees that the bonds created between 
players and those involved in the league are the reason for its 
success. “The boys build great relationships with their coach 
and the other volunteers,” he explained. “Those relationships 
really allow them to grow.”

As part of the league, players also get free professional 
photos taken of them and their team wearing their jerseys. The 
jerseys are designed to mimic professional jerseys and, every 
three years, are available for boys who attended at least 80% 
of games and practices to take home and keep.

“We had a boy join the league one year just for the jersey,” 
Nick recalled with a laugh. “He would always stay on the 
sidelines. But he would show up for practices and made 
friends with other boys in the league, and by week three he 
had built up the confidence to get out on the court and play.”

Overall, the most important thing that the boys acquire by 
joining the league are the friendships that are built throughout 
the season. “Because of the way we set up teams, the boys 
really branch out and become friends and talk to those that 
they might not have otherwise,” Nick shared. “It’s really 
awesome to see relationships and teamwork build.”

Our staff and volunteers. We have awesome 
volunteers; we wouldn’t be able to run this 
league if it wasn’t for them. And Tristan does 
a fantastic job. He builds enthusiasm so that 
the boys are like ‘Heck yeah, I want to be 
involved in this!’

What has caused this huge shift in 
enthusiasm for the league? 
The answer is simple.

“

“
—Nick Lowry, Program Director

Nourishing Minds, 
Fueling Futures

WITH THE STEADY RISE OF FOOD COSTS in recent 
years, many families throughout the Black Hills struggle to 
keep nutritious meals on the table. Children that are eligible 
for free or reduced lunches, which includes 70% of the boys 
that the Club serves, are particularly vulnerable to the effects 
of escalating food prices and are often negatively impacted 
both physically and mentally due to a lack of access to healthy 
foods. 

Recognizing the importance of balanced nutrition to overall 
well-being and development, The Club for Boys offers a 
Nutrition Program to its members as part of their $12 a year 
membership. 

“The idea is that, if we can meet the basic need for nutritious 
food here at the Club, there is one less obstacle our boys have 
to face and they can instead focus on their academic and 
personal development,” Assistant Executive Director Mark 
Kline stated. 

According to Mark, the Club does not skimp on the quality 
or nutritional value of the food that is served. Each snack that 
members receive includes a piece of fruit, and lunches and 
dinners include a salad bar. 

Through the Nutrition Program, boys not only get fed, but 
they are also taught how to better feed themselves. “We have 
a volunteer that comes down weekly that teaches boys ages 
12 to 17 how to cook,” Mark said. “We also have B.O.B., 
Brothers of Barbeque, where we’re teaching kids how to 
barbeque safely on the grill.”

Members are not the only ones to benefit from the Club’s 
Nutrition Program. During Family Nights and special events, 
members can bring their families along to participate in fun 
activities and enjoy a meal seated together around a table. 
“We’re trying to help families even more,” Mark added. “With 
the rising cost of food, this is just one more thing that we add 
to the value of their membership.”

 The Club also serves as an open site during the summers, 
so that any school-age child in the community can eat.  

Assistance from those throughout the community is what 
allows the Club to continue to provide 70,000 quality, nutrient-
dense snacks and meals each year.  “I can’t give enough credit 
to the ranchers who donate beef to us,” Mark continued. “If 
we didn’t have those kinds of donations, we’d have to cut 
back somewhere for sure.” Feeding South Dakota is another 
valuable resource utilized by the Club. 

By continuing to address the need for a reliable source of 
nutritious meals, the Club aims to not only fill stomachs but to 
also nourish the potential and dreams of members. “It’s letting 
our members know that we care about them and are taking 
care of them,” Mark said.

“We’re not just heating up canned, 
processed foods,” he explained. “We’re 
serving made from scratch meals and fresh 
fruits and veggies.”

“
“ —Mark Kline, 

Assistant Executive Director

The Club offers a Nutrition Program 
to all of their members
at no extra cost.

We are able to do more at The Club for Boys 
with the support of people like you! 

In addition to your financial support of our work, which 
keeps our dues at just $12 per year per boy,we would 

appreciate donations for some items for The Club!

wishes4

You may also scan this QR Code to view 
other items on our Amazon Wish List!

Thank You for 
Your Support!

• Sunscreen for Summer Program
• Gatorade for Basketball Leagues
• Beyblades and Hot Wheels for our  
  Younger Boys Program
• Tonka Trucks for the Sandbox

Feb. 24, 2024
Saturday

Our upcoming Hooked on Hardwater annual fundraising event 
pairs our Club members with pro ice fishermen for an 

unforgettable morning of ice fishing in the beautiful Black Hills!

Learn More @ TheClubForBoys.org/Hooked-On-Hardwater
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